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December 13, 2004 

 

Sarah R. Kurtz 

Supervisor, Catoctin District 

P.O. Box 7000 

Leesburg, Virginia 

20177-7000 

 

Dear Supervisor Kurtz, 

 

I am writing in regards to a resolution passed by the members of the Waterford Citizens’ Association to 

have a stop sign installed in front of the Post Office in Waterford. The sign would be for cars coming up 

Main Street from Milltown Road. Currently five roads intersect in the center of town, and all have stop 

signs except at this one location. 

 

Safety is our concern. Cars come up Main Street and, without slowing down, turn the corner onto 

Second Street. With the entire village coming to the Post Office every day, with Main Street now having 

new families with children, and with the rapid growth of traffic from new homes being built north of the 

village, the time has come to allow pedestrians to walk at this main intersection without having to be on 

the lookout for cars whose drivers are focusing on getting through town as fast as possible without 

focusing on the pedestrian traffic. 

 

Let me know what we can do to make this stop sign a reality. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Ed Lehmann 

President 

Waterford Citizens’ Association 

 

 


